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Date: Monday, October 7, 2013 
Time: 11:00 am PT/12:00 pm MT/1:00 pm CT/2:00 pm ET 
Dial In: 1 (800) 377-8846 
Pass Code: 3820600# 

In Attendance 
Nicole Zarrett, PhD (Chair) 
Amy Huebschmann, MD 
Valerie Myers, PhD 
Lori Pbert, PhD 
Karen Oliver, PhD 
Margaret Clayton, PhD 
Jennifer Reese, PhD 
 
 
 
 

Regrets 
Vicki DiLillo, PhD 
Patricia Lee, PhD 
Georita Marie Frierson, PhD 
Barbara Stetson, PhD 
 
Staff 
Benjamin C. Stumpf, MA 
 
 
 

Review Minutes September 2013 
Council reviewed the September minutes. 
 
2014 Awards Review Process 
Council reviewed the 2014 awards review process, including the overview, scoring metric, and call for 
awards language. The conflict of interest policy was reviewed, and council members volunteered for 
specific achievement award categories for review. Materials for review will be sent individually to all 
council members via email, and will be due in January. The council will schedule a call for early January 
in order to make any last-minute decisions or changes to the recommendations. Council chair will then 
forward recommendations on to the SBM Awards Committee chair. 
 
Update from Chair: Potential Collaboration with Anne Berman 
The ISBM ETCD chair, Dr. Anne Berman, approached the SBM ETCD council to see if they would be 
interested in helping coordinate the creation of a MOOC (Massive Open Online Course) and help figure 
out a way to make it internationally available. Dr. Berman has piloted a few small international courses 
with positive feedback. Dr. Zarrett summarized her initial meeting with Anne, and asked council members 
if they knew of any models or had ideas that might help. Council members suggested reaching out to 
Jamie Bodenlos, who is involved with the ETCD Teaching Behavioral Medicine pre-conference course for 
2014, and also suggested that staff research and review online visitors to the SBM online syllabi program. 
That may lead us toward finding SBM members that are actively teaching and creating lesson plans who 
would likely be a good fit for this effort.  
 
Doodle Poll for Recurring Calls 
Council discussed the change in Fall/Winter schedules, and especially the beginning of the academic 
year demands most members face. A new doodle poll was sent out to ensure we have the best recurring 
time selected for most Council Members. 
 
Ongoing Updates 
Council members please email staff with any links or resources that would be relevant to the areas of 
career/transition, mentoring, or past or future ETCD programming and its materials.   
 
Next call 
 
Monday, December 9, 2013 
 


